Minutes of the HAI Nurses & AHPs Group Annual General Meeting held in the Clarion Hotel, Sligo on Friday 17 October 2014
In attendance:  Caroline McCaughey, Lorna Storey, Ruth Thompson, Rachel Fox, Ger Walpole, Rosena Geoghegan, Hilary Robinson, Pamela Lannon, Louise Gribben, Laura Creany, Fidelma Hackett, Sylvia Cole, Laura Croan
Apologies:  
Mary B. Kelly, Teresa Meenaghan
The Chairperson, Lorna Storey reviewed the 2013 AGM Minutes and asked if there were any matters arising from these minutes.  There being none these minutes were deemed true and accurate and signed accordingly.  

Election of New Officers to the Committee
Lorna Storey announced that she would be stepping down as Chairperson of the Committee.  Rachel Fox was nominated by Ger Walpole and seconded accordingly.  The Committee thanked Lorna for all her hard work over the years as Chairperson and welcomed Rachel as the new Chairperson.

Laura Croan, Fidelma Hackett and Louise Gribben were nominated and voted onto Committee.
Ruth Thompson will remain on committee.  Ruth has a new role (Development Manager) within Macmillan and was congratulated on this.

Secretary/Treasurers Report
This report was presented by Sinead Cassidy as all administration and financial matters relating to the HAI Nurses & AHPs Group is carried out by her.  

Sinead reported that the 2014 Spring meeting was a success and 16 sponsors displayed.  The meeting still made a healthy profit of approx..€10,500.  Therefore, the profit from this meeting, whilst down in attendance numbers was still very healthy.

Travel expenses and committee meeting costs ran at €950.00. 

Again, Sinead reminded all those present to encourage their colleagues to avail of the educational bursaries as if these are not used, they will no longer become available to us.   It was suggested that the Committee make a formal request to the Medical & Scientific Committee regarding this.  It was also agreed that the Committee would put suggestions together as to how best to approach this. 
Newsletter
Caroline announced that she would be stepping down as Editor of the newsletter and Rosena agreed to take on this role with the assistance of the Committee.  Caroline also reminded everyone that she would love to see some more articles being sent in to this and encouraged everyone to promote throughout their various departments.
Website
Rachel Fox has agreed to take over liaison with our website support.  Rachel proposed that we try to enhance this and has requested a proposal of costs for same from the website support team.  This will need to be approved by the Medical/Scientific Committee.  Rachel feels that we could utilise Facebook and Twitter more effectively by doing this.  Rachel to work on this over the coming months.
Chairperson’s Address

LS reported that 85 Nurses had attended this year’s AGM which was excellent.  There were 6 Oral Presentations and 3 case reports.  In addition there were 11 posters displayed (6 of which were oral presentations).
Adjudicators for the 2014 meeting were Marie Glackin and Maura Dowling and LS thanked them for all their hard work.
Any Other Business

Dates of 2015 Meeting – 16 & 17 October - Galway
There being no further business, the meeting closed.

Signed ____________________________ 


Date: _________________
